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Minutes of the Working Group Meeting

11th August 2014, New Inn, Huby, 7.30pm

1. Present:

Richard Todd, Guy Redfern, Betti Tyson, Kathryn Wallis, Rachel Marshall, Paul Jackson, Gary Dunning, Roger Teare, Terry Wolf. Meeting chaired by Terry.
2. Apologies
Beki Burns, Val Burnham
Terry reported that Beki has tendered her resignation from the Working Group due to pressures of work and other commitments. She is happy to respond to queries especially with respect to her expertise around historic buildings etc. Her contribution to the group was noted and regret expressed at her decision.

Action: Guy to write on behalf of the Parish Council to thank Beki for her contribution.
3. Declaration of interests
Gary Dunning (Item 8)
4. Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the meeting of 07/07/14 were accepted as a correct record.
5. Matters arising (not elsewhere on agenda)
	Action
	Status

	C/fwd: Publish all comments on the village website 
	Final updating tbc this week

	MD to send electronic copies of the sample consultation document/associated questionnaire
	Done

	Produce a  draft consultation document
	To discuss at next meeting

	BT to identify contact at County re protecting school playing fields
	No one clearly responsible – probably not essential

	Organise two 'Walking the village’ sessions in August
	Underway

	MD to send guidance on consultation statement
	Done

	Feedback to Terry any  amendments on the table of consultation activities 
	None received

	Produce HNP Newsletter (Issue 5) 
	At printers


6. Project Plan review
We spent some time trying to identify realistic timescales. Guy reported that Graham Banks at Hambleton District Council had advised that the timing of the Inquiry findings was extremely uncertain, especially in light of the date for the General Election next year. It is possible that we could hear by February or March, but equally it may not be until after the May election as it is actually issued by the Secretary of State.
We agreed to aim for completing the Outline Draft Plan by the end of October, and taking it out to consultation in November. Further detailed planning is probably not realistic at this point due to all of the uncertainties.
Actions: Paul to update the HNP Project Plan as far as possible.
7. Budget update
The new Parish Clerk has partially completed this task. 
Action: Guy to ensure that a full budget update is available for the next meeting.
8. Outline plan for consultation
The outline plan for consultation was discussed. Members generally felt that the suggested structure worked. We discussed the need for agreeing a vision for Huby, based on the consultation responses, to be included in this outline plan. It was agreed to set up a sub-group to work on this, with the draft vision to be discussed at our next meeting.
We will also need to have completed the site assessment process (see Item 9) before finalising the policy intentions. There is a lot to do to meet our intended deadlines but it feels important to try to maintain some momentum.
Actions:
· Richard and Gary to draft a vision statement to be circulated by email prior to the next meeting.

9. Site Assessment Process
The list of landowner responses was discussed by the group. Richard noted that there was one additional response still to be added. Guy noted that the location detail for one of the respondents was not correct. Terry reported that a reply had also been received from Whitfield homes noting that their planning application was still live and the subject of the Public Inquiry in December. The proposal received earlier from Dr. Hutchinson was also not included on this list.

The group discussed the best way forward. Members agreed to follow the kind of format suggested by Mike Dando and a sub-group was set up to undertake the site assessment process before the next meeting.

Actions:

· Terry to update the list in the form of a spreadsheet including all of the necessary information for the site assessment to take place. This will be circulated as quickly as possible.
· Terry to write to Chris Patmore to explain that the land relevant to his planning application will be included in the site assessment process.

· Guy to write to Dr. Hutchinson to explain the process.

· Paul, Richard and Rachel to undertake the site assessments. Rachel will carry out the necessary desk research, with support from Paul, prior to the site visits on the weekend of the 13/14 September. The group will provide a report for the next Working Group meeting.

10. Draft consultation statement 
The revised draft consultation statement was discussed, with Terry explaining the implications of the guidance received from Mike Dando. Members felt that the stages used in the draft worked for how we have approached our task so we should stick with these. The group was broadly happy with the sample consultation aims provided. 
Action: Terry, with support from Rachel and Kathryn, will continue work to produce a full draft consultation statement in time for the next meeting, if possible.

11. Profile section
Members generally were happy with the draft produced. A few minor changes were suggested. These included needing to ensure that the list of over-arching themes is consistent with the vision statement being prepared.
Action: Terry to update the draft profile statement as appropriate.
12. Quick Wins
The latest progress report was briefly discussed. Kathryn reported on the progress made by the Huby Walks group and explained the Welcome Pack idea. Members were supportive of both of these initiatives. Guy noted that if anyone is seeking funds from the Parish Council for these or any other ideas, then an application needs to be made in writing at least two weeks before the next meeting. Group agreed we are not yet at this stage for either of these activities.

Action: Terry to produce next report for the Parish Council and to attach the Quick Wins table as an appendix.
13. Any other business
Guy reminded the group of the procedures that need to be followed for claiming any expenses from the Parish Council for HNP work. A list of expenditure incurred plus relevant receipts need to be submitted to the Chair and one Parish councillor (or two Parish Councillors) two weeks prior to a Parish Council meeting for authorisation. Each claim can then be approved by all councillors at the meeting and payment made.
14. Date of next meeting
Monday 29th September, 7.30pm, New Inn
 

Action points from Meeting 11/08/14
	Action
	Who is to do
	Timescale

	C/fwd: Publish all comments on the village website 
	Paul and Rachel
	Before next meeting

	Write to Beki on behalf of the Parish Council to thank her for her contribution.
	Guy
	Before next meeting

	Update the HNP Project Plan
	Paul
	Before next meeting

	Full budget update to be prepared for next meeting
	Guy
	Before next meeting

	Draft a vision statement
	Richard and Gary
	Circulate draft prior to next meeting

	Produce site assessment spreadsheet
	Terry
	Circulate asap

	Write to Whitfield Homes and Dr. Hutchinson to explain the site assessment process
	Terry/Guy
	Before end August

	Carry out site assessment process
	Paul, Richard and Rachel
	Report to be discussed at next meeting

	Continue work on draft Consultation Statement
	Terry, Rachel and Kathryn
	If possible, draft to be shared at next meeting

	Update profile as appropriate
	Terry
	No date – have it ready as needed

	Produce report for next Parish Council meeting, appending Quick Wins progress table
	Terry
	Send to Guy by 26th August
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